
ST CLEER PARISH COUNCIL 

AUDIT REPORT 2017 /2018 

Audit Exception Report 

Our Annual Audit is now completed and appropriate certification awarded 

This year the Annual Governance and Accountability Return 2017/18 Part 3 created and exception 
report which means that exceptions have been stated. We are happy to be transparent about this 
and this statement along with the auditor’s report shows the Parish’s response and the exact nature 
of the exceptions. 

The AGAR was returned late; the new Clerk commenced in post in March and the requirement for 
AGAR (which was in a new format) was not picked up in the Induction Period. As such, internal 
audit, consultation and agreement by Parish delayed the return and exercise of public rights was 
later than July 2018. 

The Parish suffered a major data loss in late 2017; as a result, an anomaly in the accounts could 
not be fully justified to the auditor. PFK Littlejohn have been advised of this and have closed the 
audit with this matter stated. 

At the meeting of the FGPC on 13th February the comments of the external auditors were examined 
and it was concluded that the new arrangements, in place since October but pertaining to the full 
2018/2019 year, will prevent this in the future. 

In October 2018, Parish purchased and installed RIALTAS software to manage the auditing 
requirements identified and Parish is entirely satisfied, as are the support company RBS Software, 
that the return for 2018-2019 will meet any and all recommendations in this audit and indeed 
exceed the standards required for both internal and external audit 

Fraud Transparency Statement for 2017/2018 

It is confirmed that: 
0 employees undertaking investigations and prosecutions of fraud        
0 professionally accredited counter fraud specialists         
£0 spent by CTC on the investigation and prosecution of fraud        
0 fraud cases investigated             

Local Council Award Scheme 

St Cleer is committed to its aim of attaining quality assurance kitemarking from the Local Council 
Award Scheme when it is eligible to apply (after the local elections in 2020); until that time, we 
will continue to improve as a Council and be responsive to the residents of St Cleer and the future 
residents of our Parish 

Agreed at meeting  13/02/19 

____________________ 

Sue Harbord, Chair 



  



  

The stated figure 
agrees with Box 7 of 
the previous year as 
required, this figure 
was £351 different 
to the actual bank 
reconciliation

St Cleer uses a cash 
basis for the 
accounts and as 
such these figures 
must be the same

Auditor notes that 
this figure was 
understated in the 
last year’s accounts 
and the error 
carried forward



  



  


